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1              JUDGE HILLIARD:  On behalf of the

2 Illinois Commerce Commission, I call Docket

3 12-0493.  Samuel -- is it Duthoy?

4              MR. DUTHOY:  Correct.

5              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Versus Commonwealth

6 Edison.  Complaint as to billing and/or charges.

7 Can the parties identify themselves by giving me a

8 name and an address, please, starting with the

9 complainant.

10              MR. DUTHOY:  Sure.  Hi.  My name is

11 Sam.  My last name is Duthoy, D-U-T-H-O-Y.  I live

12 at 501 North Clinton, Unit 3004, Chicago.  The zip

13 code there is 60654.

14              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  For Commonwealth

15 Edison Company, Mark L. Goldstein, 3019 Province

16 Circle, Mundelein, Illinois 60060.  My telephone

17 number is (847) 949-1340.  With me this morning is

18 Erin Buechler of ComEd as well as our witness

19 Nelly Davila.

20              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Can you spell the

21 name of the witness?

22              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  First name is Nelly,
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1 N-E-L-L-Y.  Last name is Davila, D-A-V-I-L-A.

2              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Okay.  All right.

3 As the complainant, you have the burden of going

4 forward with the burden of proof.

5              MR. DUTHOY:  Okay.

6              JUDGE HILLIARD:  I take it you're

7 going to present your own case and you have no

8 witnesses other than yourself?

9              MR. DUTHOY:  That's correct.

10              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Will anyone who is

11 going to testify raise their hand and be sworn.

12 Mr. Duthoy, that means you, too.

13              MR. DUTHOY:  Sorry.

14 WHEREUPON:

15           SAMUEL DUTHOY and NELLY DAVILA

16 called as a witness herein, having been first duly

17 sworn, deposeth and saith as follows:

18              JUDGE HILLIARD:  All right.  Okay.

19 Why don't you tell us what your complaint is about

20 and work your way through your proof.

21

22
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1        D I R E C T     E X A M I N A T I O N

2                 MR. DUTHOY:  Sure.  Absolutely.

3 Just to sort of recap my complaint.  I lived in

4 the residence for 12 years and when I moved into

5 my new condo I called Commonwealth Edison to

6 cancel my electric bill and start my new one and

7 at the time the person on the phone said "This is

8 a commercial account."  I said "No, it's a

9 residence" and she said "You've been billed as a

10 commercial account" or words to that effect.

11 Essentially she communicated I've been billed that

12 time at which point I immediately escalated it to

13 a supervisor and that started the whole shebang.

14                   So essentially after trying to

15 speak to Commonwealth Edison many, many times, and

16 I think you may have been one of the people,

17 probably at least a dozen phone calls and I did

18 printout all the stuff.  I tried amicably at first

19 and it got very frustrating.  I tried to go to a

20 customer service area.  No luck.  I couldn't get

21 anybody on the phone.  I couldn't meet

22 face-to-face with anyone.  So finally I got to the



11

1 point where I said "You need to put this in

2 writing these conversations" at which point

3 Commonwealth Edison was kind enough to present a

4 letter to me that said basically I was

5 overcharged.  So that's one of the documents I

6 gave you.

7              JUDGE HILLIARD:  That would be

8 Exhibit B?

9              MR. DUTHOY:  Okay.

10              JUDGE HILLIARD:  It's Attachment

11 B --

12              MR. DUTHOY:  I'm sorry.  It's

13 Attachment B.

14              JUDGE HILLIARD:  -- to your

15 complaint?

16              MR. DUTHOY:  Yes, sir.

17              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Is there any

18 dispute that what he has said so far is true?

19              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  He does have a

20 letter from ComEd which says exactly sort of what

21 he is saying.

22              JUDGE HILLIARD:  All right.  But do
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1 you -- are you contesting his assertion that the

2 account was metered as a commercial account rather

3 than a residential?

4              MR. DUTHOY:  It was a commercial

5 account for all the time except for a few days

6 that he was at the premises, yes.

7              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Okay.  Go ahead,

8 sir.

9              MR. DUTHOY:  Sure.  So, again, I

10 tried to just simply -- I didn't want any penalty,

11 any huge payment or anything.  I simply wanted to

12 be refunded the money that I was overcharged.

13 Nothing more.  Nothing less.  So I tried to get

14 this on several occasions and I kept getting

15 pushed back.  At one point, and it's in writing,

16 one of their employees said "No, you're not going

17 to get anything," which grew very frustrating.  It

18 took a lot of my time.  Nobody is going to go

19 bankrupt over it.  I can't really understand why

20 they're pushing so hard against this quite

21 frankly, but that's their issue.  So I just want

22 to get the money back that I was overcharged.
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1 Plain and simple.

2              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Do you have

3 documents that you made copies of?

4              MR. DUTHOY:  Sure.  In there is --

5              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Go ahead.

6              MR. DUTHOY:  My first request from

7 them is can you give me all my account data from

8 the time I opened the account.

9              JUDGE HILLIARD:  You need to tell me

10 which exhibit you're referring to.

11              MR. DUTHOY:  Sure.  It's the one

12 with the charts, the comparison.  Exhibit No. 1.

13 Sorry.

14              JUDGE HILLIARD:  All right.  The

15 Exhibit 1 that I have looks like an e-mail.  It

16 says "Hello, Mark."

17              MR. DUTHOY:  This is the one.

18 Sorry.

19              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  It's ComEd Exhibit 1

20 also, Judge.

21              MR. DUTHOY:  Sorry.  Pardon me.

22              JUDGE HILLIARD:  ComEd Exhibit 1.
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1 Describe it for me.

2              MR. DUTHOY:  Sure.  This was

3 provided to me by Commonwealth Edison and they

4 basically said they could only go back two years

5 of data to find out what I was overcharged and

6 they were kind enough to provide this summary

7 which I'm not disputing.  It sounds great.  My

8 issue is we just need to go back the other nine or

9 ten years because that's how long I was

10 overcharged.  That's the point of this document

11 and repeated requests for data --

12              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Hang on a second.

13              MR. DUTHOY:  Sure.

14              JUDGE HILLIARD:  I take it since

15 this is your exhibit you're not going to have any

16 objection to it?

17              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  That's correct,

18 Judge.

19              JUDGE HILLIARD:  All right.  It's

20 also your exhibit.

21              MR. DUTHOY:  Yes.  Sorry.

22
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1                   (Document marked as ComEd

2                    Exhibit No. 1 for

3                    identification.)

4              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Part of what my job

5 is just so you understand the process is we have

6 to identify any document that is going to be part

7 of the record and we have to establish what is in

8 the record and what is not in the record because

9 sometimes you're going to object to an exhibit and

10 the purpose of making a record is so that the

11 Commission or an appellate court or someone like

12 that can review it and can make sense out of what

13 we're saying.

14                   So keep that in mind while

15 you're making your presentation and if you're

16 referring to a document, it would be, you know,

17 pertinent to our discussion, it would be a good

18 idea to identify that as we're going along.

19              MR. DUTHOY:  I gave him all my

20 copies.  Can I get the e-mail number 1?

21              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Do you need a copy

22 yourself?
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1              MR. DUTHOY:  That would be handy.

2              JUDGE HILLIARD:  At the end of this,

3 you're going to need to give them back or make

4 more copies.  Okay?

5              MR. DUTHOY:  Okay.  Sorry about

6 that.

7              JUDGE HILLIARD:  The compilation

8 marked as ComEd Exhibit 1 is -- the company agrees

9 is accurate for the period of time that it

10 describes.  What else do you have?

11              MR. DUTHOY:  I have an e-mail which

12 is Exhibit No. 1.

13              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  You can't put number

14 1.

15              MR. DUTHOY:  The e-mail.  I just

16 wanted to show to you, sir, in good faith I did

17 try to negotiate with them before it got escalated

18 to this point.  We actually had multiple

19 conversations.  So I did take your advice and

20 tried to settle this out of court and I wanted you

21 to know that.

22
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1                   (Document marked as ComEd

2                    Exhibit No. 2 for

3                    identification.)

4              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Okay.  And what is

5 Exhibit 2?

6              MR. DUTHOY:  Number 2 this was also

7 provided to me by ComEd and this was their initial

8 response to me basically saying "Here is your

9 account data" and I couldn't tell by looking at

10 this document, and I may be a simpleton, what I

11 was overcharged.  So that led to the other

12 document, their document number one, the

13 spreadsheet that has the difference in the costs.

14                   (Document marked as ComEd

15                    Exhibit No. 3 for

16                    identification.)

17              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Okay.  What is

18 Exhibit No. 3?

19              MR. DUTHOY:  Three is what I just

20 described.

21              JUDGE HILLIARD:  This is a bigger,

22 more detailed version of Exhibit No. 1?
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1              MR. DUTHOY:  Correct.  They

2 presented this to me and I couldn't figure out

3 what I was overcharged by looking at this

4 document.

5              JUDGE HILLIARD:  So this is a

6 summary for you?

7              MR. DUTHOY:  Exactly.  And they were

8 kind enough to do that.

9              JUDGE HILLIARD:  And your contention

10 is that this is okay as far as it goes, but you

11 want the rest of the money?

12              MR. DUTHOY:  Absolutely.

13              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Have you made a

14 calculation about what the rest of the money is?

15              MR. DUTHOY:  I did and I presented

16 that to them in one of our exhibits, but I would

17 be willing to take their official document that

18 they showed to me, which is essentially two years,

19 multiply that number by ten years and I'm done.  I

20 would waive compound interest or anything crazy.

21              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Do you have a

22 writing or spreadsheet that you've done yourself
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1 that makes some kind of a calculation as to what

2 money you think you're owed other than multiplying

3 this by whatever?

4              MR. DUTHOY:  I did in our original

5 document that I sent to them in the discovery

6 phase.

7              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Do you have a copy

8 of that for me?

9              MR. DUTHOY:  I can get one.

10              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Make five copies.

11              MR. DUTHOY:  Okay.  Should I do that

12 now?

13              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Yes.  While you're

14 at it, make two more copies of Exhibit's 1 through

15 3.

16              MR. DUTHOY:  Actually, hang on a

17 second.  I misspoke.  I do not have it.  I just

18 e-mailed it to him.  I don't have a hardcopy of

19 it.

20              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Do you have a copy

21 of this document, Mark?

22              MR. DUTHOY:  The spreadsheet.
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1              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  One moment, Judge.

2 Let me see.

3              MR. DUTHOY:  Sir?

4              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Yes.

5              MR. DUTHOY:  In the event they do

6 not, I could completely amend this by handwriting.

7 That would serve as a copy if that works for you.

8              JUDGE HILLIARD:  What is that?

9              MR. DUTHOY:  This is their -- I'm

10 sorry.  This is exhibit -- their Exhibit No. 1,

11 the summary of what they calculated that they owed

12 me and I would just handwrite on here.

13              JUDGE HILLIARD:  You'd extrapolate

14 back?

15              MR. DUTHOY:  Exactly.

16              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Is that what you

17 did essentially?

18              MR. DUTHOY:  No, I did have this

19 document when I originally did it in the discovery

20 phase.  I tried to go back month to month and just

21 based on their letter on their letterhead from

22 Mr. Thornton --
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1              JUDGE HILLIARD:  So you have

2 documents that back up your calculation?

3              MR. DUTHOY:  Correct.  Not on me.

4              JUDGE HILLIARD:  But you have, like,

5 the actual bills?

6              MR. DUTHOY:  No, I do not.

7              JUDGE HILLIARD:  What do you have?

8              MR. DUTHOY:  I put together a

9 spreadsheet based on using the math from

10 Mr. Thornton's letter since I had nothing else

11 because I asked him for the bills and they

12 couldn't go back and get them.  So I just

13 extrapolated this basically $6 a day times my ten

14 years, which is probably very high.

15              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  Judge, I do have a

16 document from Mr. Duthoy in response to the data

17 requests that are made to him.  I want to make

18 sure this is his calculation.

19              MR. DUTHOY:  Yes.  That's what I

20 calculated off them, sure.

21              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  Do you want it?

22              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Why don't we mark
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1 it first and then go make some copies.

2              MR. DUTHOY:  Sure.  Thank you.

3 That's No. 5.  Thank you.

4                   (Document marked as ComEd

5                    Exhibit No. 5 for

6                    identification.)

7              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Then mark it No. 5

8 and give it to the reporter to put his mark on it

9 and then make the copies.

10                   (Whereupon, a break was taken

11                    after which the following

12                    proceedings were had.)

13              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Give one back to

14 Mark.

15              MR. DUTHOY:  Okay.  Here you go,

16 sir.

17              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  Thanks.

18              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Your Exhibit No. 5.

19              MR. DUTHOY:  Yes.  Can I explain it

20 to you?

21              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Yes.  Please do.

22              MR. DUTHOY:  This was my original
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1 claim and I am not in any means at all now that I

2 have more data from ComEd trying to claim that

3 amount.  That was done in the absence of any

4 bills.  I couldn't get any information.  The only

5 way I had to calculate that was by extrapolating

6 the amount of what they were willing to give me in

7 this letter on their letterhead which is Exhibit

8 No. 1 --

9              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Okay.

10              MR. DUTHOY:  -- two.  So that's how

11 I made that.

12              JUDGE HILLIARD:  That's the basis of

13 this calculation?

14              MR. DUTHOY:  Exactly.  So, again, I

15 don't want -- now that I know it's basically $300

16 a year that seems much more reasonable, but I had

17 no other day to calculate that.

18              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Have you made a

19 calculation based on what you now believe to be

20 reasonable as to the amount of money you're

21 seeking?

22              MR. DUTHOY:  Verbally over the phone
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1 I told Mr. Goldstein that if we just extrapolate

2 the $300 a year times ten years we'd be done.

3              JUDGE HILLIARD:  So you want --

4              MR. DUTHOY:  $3,000.

5              JUDGE HILLIARD:  -- $3,000?

6              MR. DUTHOY:  Yes, sir.  And I would

7 waive compound interest and all of my time and

8 effort I spent on this.

9              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Have you made a

10 calculation of what your compound interest would

11 be?

12              MR. DUTHOY:  We talked.  We e-mailed

13 back and forth.  I had no idea what the percentage

14 rate would be.  So $200.

15              JUDGE HILLIARD:  All right.  That's

16 not an actual calculation?  That's just a number

17 you're throwing out?

18              MR. DUTHOY:  Well, ComEd was kind of

19 throwing out numbers as well.

20              JUDGE HILLIARD:  I'm not asking you

21 if it is accurate or not.  I'm just trying to

22 determine the basis of the number.
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1              MR. DUTHOY:  It is an arbitrary

2 number.

3              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Arbitrary number.

4              MR. DUTHOY:  Exactly.

5              JUDGE HILLIARD:  All right.  And, in

6 fact, if you made a calculation based upon the

7 applicable interest rate, the amount of money

8 might be more?

9              MR. DUTHOY:  Different from that.  I

10 don't know more or less.  I don't know what the

11 rate would be.

12              JUDGE HILLIARD:  All right.

13              MR. DUTHOY:  If you wish, I can

14 calculate that and send it to you.

15              JUDGE HILLIARD:  You can do that,

16 yeah, if you want.

17              MR. DUTHOY:  What would you like me

18 to use for the rate?

19              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Does ComEd have an

20 interest rate or is it statutory interest rates on

21 judgments?

22              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  Every year the
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1 Commission establishes a rate of interest, for

2 example, when ComEd refunds deposits back to the

3 customers.  That rate.

4              JUDGE HILLIARD:  That is the

5 interest rate.

6              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  That's the rate used

7 and you'd have to go in and it can -- because I

8 don't know what the rate is.  It can vary year

9 over year, but it's obviously because the interest

10 rates are so low the last several years that rate

11 is very low.  You probably have it somewhere.  I

12 don't know what the current interest rate is.  I

13 haven't been asked that question in years.

14              JUDGE HILLIARD:  A long time.

15              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  It may well be zero.

16              JUDGE HILLIARD:  I don't think it's

17 zero, but it might be very low.  All right.  This

18 may be something we're able to get from the

19 Commission.

20              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  Yes.  The Commission

21 passes on this every year.

22              JUDGE HILLIARD:  I'll make -- if it
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1 becomes relevant in my determination, I'll make an

2 inquiry and I'll leave the record open to

3 incorporate interest rates for the various years

4 and we'll have a -- we can have a number that is

5 based upon the rate that the Commission has deemed

6 appropriate.  If that information isn't available,

7 I'll let you know that.  All right?

8              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  All right.

9              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Okay.  Do you have

10 any other -- do you want to offer your Exhibit's 1

11 through 5 into evidence?

12              MR. DUTHOY:  Sure.

13              JUDGE HILLIARD:  The answer is "Yes,

14 I do."

15              MR. DUTHOY:  Yes, sir.

16              JUDGE HILLIARD:  And do you have any

17 objections?

18              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  No objection, Judge.

19 Obviously there is a caveat with his Exhibit 5 --

20              MR. DUTHOY:  Yeah.

21              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  -- since that is no

22 longer the basis for his complaint.
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1              MR. DUTHOY:  We can throw that one

2 out if you want.

3              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  He can withdraw it.

4              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Exhibit's 1 through

5 4 will be admitted into the record.  Complainant's

6 Exhibit's 1 through 4.  Do you have anything else

7 you want to say at this time?

8              MR. DUTHOY:  No, sir.  Do you have

9 any questions?

10              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Subject to the

11 determination of what the interest rate may be and

12 its inclusion in the record as a late filed

13 exhibit possibly something I'll take judicial

14 notice of, administrative notice of, if I deem it

15 appropriate.  The complainant rests, is that

16 correct?

17              MR. DUTHOY:  Yes, sir.

18              JUDGE HILLIARD:  All right.

19              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  I have some

20 questions on cross-examination, Judge.

21              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Okay.

22
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1       C R O S S     E X A M I N A T I O N

2             BY MR. GOLDSTEIN

3       Q.     Mr. Duthoy, as I understand it you

4 purchased the property in 1997, is that correct?

5       A.     I believe that's correct, yes.

6              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Let's establish the

7 address of the property we're discussing.  Why

8 don't you just --

9 BY MR. GOLDSTEIN:

10       Q.     What is the address?

11       A.     1406 West Erie, E-R-I-E, Street.

12 And the zip code changed.  When I first moved in,

13 it was 60622.  It's now 60642.

14       Q.     And when you purchased the property

15 in 1997, what was on that property on your street?

16       A.     It's a home.  I purchased it from

17 two attorneys.

18       Q.     Was it a home then?

19       A.     Yes.

20       Q.     Okay.

21              JUDGE HILLIARD:  A single-family

22 residence?



30

1              MR. DUTHOY:  Yes, sir.

2 BY MR. GOLDSTEIN:

3       Q.     Now, at any time between -- did you

4 do anything to convert that home for your own

5 purposes?

6       A.     No, I did some remodeling.  I redid

7 the kitchen, but nothing -- there was never any

8 commercial enterprise or commerce or factory or

9 anything going on there.  It was a residence for

10 families.

11       Q.     Up until the time you called -- when

12 did you call Commonwealth Edison to advise them

13 that you were moving, do you recall that?

14       A.     It's in this letter.  It looks like

15 March 9th of 2012.

16       Q.     Between the time you purchased the

17 property in 1997 and when you called on March 9th,

18 2012, did you ever advise ComEd that you thought

19 that the property was residential in nature?

20       A.     No, I had no -- I'm sorry.  Say that

21 question again, please.

22       Q.     Did you ever advise that your home
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1 was residential in nature and not a commercial

2 property?

3       A.     I guess I don't -- I just called up

4 and signed up for electrical service at my

5 residence.  So that's the language that I used.  I

6 never in my wildest dreams thought to say anything

7 about a commercial property.

8       Q.     And so between the time that you

9 called to institute service in 1997 and the time

10 you called again in March of 2012 to, in essence,

11 say you're moving, did you have any other contacts

12 with ComEd either in writing or over the

13 telephone?

14              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Regarding what?

15 BY MR. GOLDSTEIN:

16       Q.     Anything.  Any problems?

17       A.     Not that I recall.  I mean, I was

18 just a standard residential customer paying my

19 bill.  I didn't think to myself these bills are

20 high.  I ran the air conditioning a lot.  I had

21 five Christmas trees.  I used a lot of

22 electricity.
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1       Q.     Did you ever look at your electric

2 meter at the property?

3       A.     Never.  Maybe glanced at it, but I

4 never studied it or anything.  Never.

5       Q.     Now, ComEd Exhibit 1 which you're

6 willing to base your calculation on for the

7 purpose of your complaint?

8       A.     Assuming you're operating in good

9 faith, yes, sir.

10       Q.     You understand, do you not, that

11 that $304.70 amount that is shown as the total on

12 that exhibit is for two years rather than one

13 year?

14       A.     Correct.  I may have misspoke, yes.

15       Q.     So if one were to extrapolate that

16 out assuming the innuendo that is what should be

17 done in this proceeding that that would be about a

18 little over $1,800?

19       A.     If that is the amount that is

20 correctly finally owed to me, that's what I would

21 like.

22       Q.     Thank you.
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1              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  I have nothing else,

2 Judge.

3              JUDGE HILLIARD:  All right.  The

4 usual procedure now is he has cross-examined you.

5 So you can go back essentially what we call

6 redirect and if you have any comments you want to

7 make that are relevant because of the questions

8 that he has asked you can do it right now.

9              MR. DUTHOY:  Thank you.

10       R E D I R E C T     E X A M I N A T I O N

11                  BY MR. DUTHOY

12              MR. DUTHOY:  I guess, Mr. Goldstein,

13 and the ComEd folks, do you in your --

14              JUDGE HILLIARD:  No.

15              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  Don't ask me a

16 question.

17              JUDGE HILLIARD:  You're making a

18 statement for yourself.  When you're through

19 making your statement, which is responsive to any

20 questions he might have -- you don't have to make

21 a statement.  Then they're going to put on a

22 witness and you can cross-examine their witness.
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1 So do you have a statement you want to make

2 regarding the questions he just asked you?

3              MR. DUTHOY:  No.

4              JUDGE HILLIARD:  All right.

5              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  I'd like to call

6 Ms. Davila as a witness.

7              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Okay.  Ms. Davila,

8 you've previously been sworn.  Please state your

9 name and address again.

10              MS. DAVILA:  Nelly Davila.  My

11 address is 6136 West Melrose Street, Chicago,

12 Illinois 60634.

13              JUDGE HILLIARD:  You're going to

14 need to keep your voice up so I can hear you.

15 Okay?

16              MS. DAVILA:  Okay.

17              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Mr. Goldstein, go

18 ahead.

19       D I R E C T     E X A M I N A T I O N

20                BY MR. GOLDSTEIN

21       Q.     Ms. Davila, what is your position

22 with Commonwealth Edison Company?
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1       A.     I'm a senior supervisor in the

2 billing operations department.

3       Q.     And how long have you been a senior

4 supervisor in the billing operations department of

5 ComEd?

6       A.     Six years.

7       Q.     And how long have you been employed

8 by ComEd?

9       A.     Seven years.

10       Q.     And what position or positions did

11 you hold prior to your current position?

12       A.     I was a supervisor at the customer

13 care center for one year prior to the billing

14 operations.

15       Q.     As a senior supervisor in billing

16 operations, could you generally describe your

17 duties?

18       A.     Basically I oversee the billers, the

19 bargaining unit employees that work there.  So I

20 oversee any billing exceptions that they process

21 as well as do audits on transactions that they

22 work on day-to-day.
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1       Q.     And you've reviewed Mr. Duthoy's

2 complaint and account in preparation for today's

3 hearing, have you not?

4       A.     Yes.

5       Q.     Can you explain for us when and how

6 the account was established specifically as it

7 relates to the rate that Mr. Duthoy was charged?

8       A.     Yes.  So based on my review on

9 ComEd's records the account number 4469794003 for

10 electric service was established at 1406 West Erie

11 Street in Chicago, Illinois back in November of

12 1997.  When the account was established, the

13 account was already setup as a small commercial

14 account.

15                   Basically, when a customer calls

16 in to establish service like Mr. Duthoy stated,

17 you call in and you provide your address and

18 you're established.  We connect you onto service

19 at that location and the new customer picks up any

20 rate that has already been established at that

21 address prior to coming onto service.

22              JUDGE HILLIARD:  So your records
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1 indicate that previous to Mr. Duthoy's having

2 responsibility for the account the previous

3 account holder had an account that was considered

4 a commercial account?

5              MS. DAVILA:  That's correct.  So

6 when a customer calls in we connect them to the

7 meter number that is associated with that address

8 so that meter number was setup as a small

9 commercial prior to him connecting service.

10              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Can you tell me

11 what kind of businesses or premises have --

12 appropriately have a small commercial account?

13              MS. DAVILA:  It could be like a

14 corner store or --

15              JUDGE HILLIARD:  An office?

16              MS. DAVILA:  An office.

17              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Law office maybe?

18              THE WITNESS:  Yeah, law office.

19 Some people that have their own business they

20 might establish it as a small commercial even if

21 it is in a residential area.

22              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Okay.  Go ahead.
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1 Do you have a question?

2 BY MR. GOLDSTEIN:

3       Q.     And now the meter that was

4 established at that premises you mentioned the

5 meter number, I believe?

6       A.     Right.

7       Q.     What type of meter was that?

8       A.     The meter that was at that location

9 was a kilowatt hour meter as well as registering

10 demand.

11       Q.     And what does that tell you what

12 type of account that would have that kind of a

13 meter?

14       A.     It's listed as a commercial demand

15 which is listed on the customer's bill every

16 single month that they get.

17       Q.     And --

18       A.     And that would be on Exhibit 2B.  So

19 right on the right-hand side of the service dates

20 of the billing that the customer would get monthly

21 it lists the rate that they're being billed for

22 and in his particular -- at this particular
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1 address on 1406 West Erie on the bill that is in

2 front of you, it shows commercial demand zero to

3 one hundred.  So that's the rate the customer is

4 being billed for.

5              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Can you tell me

6 again where it is on this Exhibit 2B?  2B, is that

7 what we're looking for?

8              MS. DAVILA:  Yes.

9              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Commercial demand

10 is down about a third of the way on the page on

11 the right-hand side?

12              MS. DAVILA:  Exactly.

13              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Okay.

14              MS. DAVILA:  That's where our

15 customer --

16              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Excuse me.  If this

17 were a residential bill, it would say retail

18 delivery service residential, is that right?

19              MS. DAVILA:  That's correct.  That's

20 on Exhibit 2A.  So that's just a copy of the

21 customer's bill at the current address and that's

22 the difference that it will show.  It will show
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1 retail delivery either residential multiple, which

2 is, you know, either condos that have multiple

3 buildings, multiple units or it will say

4 residential single for like a single-family home.

5 BY MR. GOLDSTEIN:

6       Q.     And so if Mr. Duthoy were to review

7 his bills over the last 12 or 13 years that he was

8 a customer of ComEd at 1406 Erie Street, he would

9 be able to see that his bill would show that he

10 was a commercial customer?

11       A.     That is correct.

12       Q.     Okay.

13              JUDGE HILLIARD:  He would be able to

14 see that the bill is labeled commercial demand?

15              MS. DAVILA:  That's right.

16              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Go ahead.

17 BY MR. GOLDSTEIN:

18       Q.     Now, let me show you what -- you've

19 already talked about Exhibit's 2A and 2B.  Let me

20 go back to Exhibit 1.  You've reviewed that

21 calculation, have you not, for Mr. Duthoy's

22 account in the event that instead of going back
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1 ten or twelve years that Mr. Duthoy is seeking,

2 this calculation goes back two years and shows the

3 difference between a commercial demand and

4 residential single, does it not?

5       A.     Yes, that's correct.  It shows the

6 difference between -- the difference of $304.70

7 which would have been as if the customer would

8 have been billed on residential single versus the

9 commercial demand rate, that's correct.

10              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Can I ask a

11 question here?  Maybe this is to Mr. Duthoy as

12 well as to you.  You were a customer at this

13 Clinton Avenue -- Clinton Street location?

14              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  No.  Erie Street.

15              MR. DUTHOY:  That's my new address,

16 sir.  Erie Street.

17              JUDGE HILLIARD:  The Erie Street

18 address from '97 and this problem with your bill

19 was discovered in 2012?

20              MR. DUTHOY:  Correct.

21              JUDGE HILLIARD:  That's 15 years or

22 close to it?
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1              MR. DUTHOY:  Mm-hmm.

2              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Why are you asking

3 for ten?

4              MR. DUTHOY:  To be nice.

5              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Okay.

6              MR. DUTHOY:  I mean, they claim they

7 couldn't go back more than two years.  I'm trying

8 to get this resolved.  I'm trying to do the right

9 thing.  I'm trying to get refunded.

10              JUDGE HILLIARD:  All right.  But

11 when you're making your case here, it is not

12 inappropriate to ask for what you're entitled to

13 and --

14              MR. DUTHOY:  Sure.  I'll go for 15

15 then.

16              JUDGE HILLIARD:  -- let the people

17 deciding the case come up with an intermediate

18 value if that's appropriate.

19              MR. DUTHOY:  With pleasure.

20              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Go ahead.

21 BY MR. GOLDSTEIN:

22       Q.     So do you have any record based upon
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1 your review of Mr. Duthoy's account on Erie Street

2 whether ComEd was ever notified that this property

3 was a residential property?

4       A.     No.  There was no indication on the

5 account that the customer ever called stating that

6 it was residential or just any question to that

7 nature at all.

8                   (Document marked as ComEd

9                    Exhibit No. 4 for

10                    identification.)

11 BY MR. GOLDSTEIN:

12       Q.     Okay.  Let me show you what has been

13 marked as ComEd Exhibit No. 4, which is a tariff

14 of ComEd general terms and conditions LCC 10, the

15 second revised sheet number 151.  Do you have that

16 in front of you?

17       A.     Yes.

18       Q.     Can you explain how this particular

19 tariff applies to Mr. Duthoy's situation with

20 respect to how he was billed as a commercial

21 customer?

22       A.     Yes.  Exhibit No. 4 is a copy of the
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1 tariff selection that is found on the ComEd.com

2 website regarding the rates and basically it just

3 confirms when a customer calls in for service they

4 get set up on the established rate that is at that

5 address associated with the meter and basically on

6 paragraph number one it just states that for a

7 situation in which there is or becomes a choice of

8 tariffs under which electric service can be

9 provided by the company the retail customer or

10 applicant is responsible for the tariff selection.

11                   The company does not guarantee

12 that the tariff or combination of tariffs selected

13 by the retail customer applicant is or will

14 remain -- is or will remain more or less

15 advantageous than any other tariff combination.

16                   So, again, basically when a

17 customer calls for service they get set up on

18 whatever rate was at that location.  If there is

19 any changes or any renovation done or anything

20 after the fact, then the company would be notified

21 and we would send someone out to verify that

22 information to make any changes.
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1              JUDGE HILLIARD:  You have no

2 personal knowledge of the conversation that took

3 place between Mr. Duthoy and the ComEd

4 representative at the time the account was setup,

5 is that right?

6              MS. DAVILA:  No, I don't.

7              JUDGE HILLIARD:  And you don't know

8 if Mr. Duthoy was offered to a selection of rates

9 prior to the time his account was initiated?

10              MS. DAVILA:  No, we don't -- we

11 don't offer them when the customer calls in.

12              JUDGE HILLIARD:  So you don't make

13 the offer.  It's incumbent upon the customer to

14 determine if the rate is appropriate or

15 inappropriate?

16              MS. DAVILA:  Correct.

17              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Okay.

18 BY MR. GOLDSTEIN:

19       Q.     Since Mr. Duthoy did call up and

20 confirm that he was a residential customer, what

21 action did ComEd take subsequent to that with

22 respect to the meter that was in place at the Erie
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1 Street address?

2       A.     When the customer informed us that

3 the location was residential, there was a rate

4 check that was issued and that gets issued so the

5 technician can go out and confirm the residence.

6 That rate check was completed on May 2nd of 2012

7 and once the rate check gets completed, which it

8 was completed, as stated in the letter confirmed

9 that the location was currently residential the

10 company will then go out and issue a change meter

11 order to exchange the type of meter that is there

12 so that the new customer that is on service or the

13 current customer I should say that is on service

14 gets billed under that residential rate.

15       Q.     So --

16       A.     The different type of meter.

17       Q.     So, in effect, the commercial meter

18 that was in place while Mr. Duthoy was a customer

19 on Erie Street was replaced by a residential

20 meter, is that correct?

21       A.     Correct.

22              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  I have nothing else,
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1 Judge.  I would move into evidence ComEd Exhibit's

2 1 through 4.

3              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Okay.  I have one

4 more question.  The calculation that is ComEd --

5 details on ComEd Exhibit 1, is that an estimate or

6 is that using real data?

7              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  It's a question for

8 you.

9              MS. DAVILA:  I'm sorry.  I wasn't

10 sure.  That is a correct figure.  It's not an

11 estimate.  It's an actual figure.

12              JUDGE HILLIARD:  If you have a -- if

13 you have a commercial meter, does the -- an on

14 demand meter, does the rate change depending on

15 the time of day when the usage occurs?

16              MS. DAVILA:  I have a description of

17 the way the demand gets billed.  So the kilowatt

18 hours basically bills the total amount of

19 electricity that is used and the demand bills the

20 highest KW, which is measured over 30 minute

21 periods during the billing period.

22                   So it's basically like in this
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1 example specifically it basically states that the

2 kilowatt hours is how much electricity is used and

3 the demand is how fast the electricity is used.

4 So it gets -- the demand gets billed based on the

5 customer's highest peak based on that half hour in

6 the day.

7              JUDGE HILLIARD:  So the rate varies

8 depending on the usage?

9              MS. DAVILA:  Correct.

10              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Does Exhibit 1 take

11 into account that this -- that part of the

12 calculation?

13              MS. DAVILA:  Exhibit 1 is basically

14 showing the current charges that he was billed on

15 the demand which is what I just spoke about and

16 under residential there is no demand being billed.

17              JUDGE HILLIARD:  I know, but is the

18 demand charge that was included in the original

19 bill backed out of the bill?

20              MS. DAVILA:  Yes.

21              JUDGE HILLIARD:  So then you're

22 comparing apples and apples?
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1              MS. DAVILA:  Right.

2              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Is the charge for

3 kilowatt hour the same for a residential as it is

4 for a small commercial?

5              MS. DAVILA:  No, it's not the same.

6              JUDGE HILLIARD:  But you're telling

7 me the calculation that was made here has adjusted

8 the rate for the difference between commercial and

9 residential.

10              MS. DAVILA:  That is correct.  We

11 have a tool that we can put -- because it's all

12 based on the usage so we punch it in based on how

13 many kilowatt hours the customer used and it will

14 calculate the rate and how much he should have

15 been billed for that.

16              JUDGE HILLIARD:  So it backs out the

17 demand charge and it makes the calculation for the

18 change in the kilowatt per hour charge?

19              MS. DAVILA:  That's correct.

20              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Anything else?

21              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  Other than having

22 the exhibits admitted, no, Judge.
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1              JUDGE HILLIARD:  It was Exhibit's

2 1 --

3              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  1 through 4.

4              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Do you have any

5 objection to the exhibits?

6              MR. DUTHOY:  No.

7              JUDGE HILLIARD:  All right.  ComEd

8 Exhibit's 1 through 4 will be admitted into the

9 record.  All right.  Now, you can cross-examine

10 Ms. Davila.

11              MR. DUTHOY:  Thank you.

12        C R O S S     E X A M I N A T I O N

13                 BY MR. DUTHOY

14       Q.     Ms. Davila, you have worked in

15 customer service and talked to face-to-face with

16 customers for many, many years, correct?

17       A.     No, I was a supervisor.

18       Q.     Supervisor.  Okay.  So -- but did

19 you ever listen in on calls or did people ever

20 report back to you?

21       A.     Yes.

22       Q.     Okay.  So if you had to estimate in
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1 a given week how many people called to setup

2 service with ComEd as a resident, how many of them

3 inquire about the tariffs?

4       A.     Not many.

5       Q.     Can you -- like zero percent, five

6 percent, two percent?

7       A.     I don't know.  I couldn't be able to

8 give you a figure.

9       Q.     Would you say it's a very, very low

10 number?

11       A.     Yes.

12       Q.     And then on my account that you

13 reviewed did it ever say anything like Sam's

14 Business, Duthoy Enterprises, Duthoy Incorporated,

15 anything at all that would lead you to believe

16 that it's a business?

17       A.     No, but not all customers have

18 them -- you know, have their business listed under

19 that type of name.

20       Q.     Okay.  And if you had to eyeball

21 just again this is a generalization my residential

22 electric usage as far as kilowatts on a general
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1 single-family home, does it seem about right?

2       A.     I can't really answer that because

3 we have, like, millions of customers and there is

4 so much different usage.  So I don't know what

5 that person can be using at their home or how

6 often they spend at the address.

7       Q.     Okay.

8       A.     So that would be very difficult to

9 answer.

10       Q.     Okay.  And then if you just look at

11 the overall energy that I consumed, that I

12 purchased from Commonwealth Edison, if it was a

13 commercial rate or residential rate, would I have

14 consumed any more or less or is it simply a

15 different rate?

16       A.     It's simply a different rate because

17 customers there is -- like I said, there is so

18 many different customers and so many different

19 businesses that could be open seasonal.  There

20 could be months where there could be zero usage on

21 a commercial account because they might only do

22 taxes for a couple months out of the year.  So the
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1 usage can definitely vary depending on what type

2 of account it is.

3       Q.     But the amount of energy that I

4 consumed would not flag it as a commercial

5 account?

6       A.     We don't -- we don't spend any time

7 looking at how much usage everybody uses so I

8 really would not be able to answer that for you.

9       Q.     Okay.

10              MR. DUTHOY:  Thank you.

11              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Do you have any

12 redirect?

13              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  No redirect, Judge.

14              JUDGE HILLIARD:  You could do

15 rebuttal if you have something to say that hasn't

16 come up before this.

17              MR. DUTHOY:  I just want to make one

18 comment, please.

19              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Sure.

20              MR. DUTHOY:  When I purchased the

21 home from the people that lived there before, yes,

22 they were both lawyers.  I think one of them
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1 worked out of the house and one of them took the

2 den and maybe she worked out there, but there was

3 no signage, there was no parking.  It was clearly

4 a residential home.  Thank you.

5              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Okay.  Do you have

6 any rebuttal you want to make?

7              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  I have nothing else,

8 Judge.

9              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Okay.  All right.

10 Then subject to a computation which might be a

11 ballpark number about interest rates on any

12 outstanding balances the record will be marked

13 heard and taken.

14                   Mr. Duthoy, the process here is

15 that the reporter is going to write this up and

16 then after it's written up it's my responsibility

17 to come to my conclusion about how this ought to

18 be and I write it all up and then I -- the process

19 is I send out the proposed order which is the

20 document that I prepare and the parties which will

21 be you and Mr. Goldstein on behalf of Commonwealth

22 Edison have an opportunity to make an argument
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1 based on the record or the law that the conclusion

2 that I've come to -- the resolution of the matter

3 that I've proposed is incorrect or inappropriate

4 in some way.

5                   You do that in writing.  The

6 usual process is you have two weeks to do that and

7 then you send a copy of your suggestions which

8 are, you know, formal documents which has a

9 heading of the case on it to the clerk and you

10 send a copy to Mr. Goldstein's office.

11                   He'll do the same if he has any

12 comments he wants to make and then you have a week

13 to reply to each other's comments and then I take

14 into account anything you may have sent to the

15 clerk or to each other that you filed with the

16 clerk and I'll issue a post exceptions -- those

17 are called exceptions.  A post exemptions order.

18 And then the Commission will either accept or

19 reject or modify what I've done and that can take

20 as long as it does for me to write up and then

21 maybe another month or six weeks.

22              MR. DUTHOY:  Just so I'm clear on
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1 the procedure.  I'll be receiving a document from

2 you and then I have two weeks to respond and then

3 we have a week to go back and forth?

4              JUDGE HILLIARD:  You get it from the

5 clerk and then you have two weeks and then you

6 have another week if he files something and if you

7 want to respond to it, you can do that, too.

8 You'd also send that to the clerk with a copy to

9 Mr. Goldstein.

10              MR. DUTHOY:  And the clerk's address

11 is this address?

12              JUDGE HILLIARD:  The clerk's address

13 is in Springfield where you filed your complaint.

14              MR. DUTHOY:  Thank you.

15              JUDGE HILLIARD:  If there is anybody

16 else on the service list, you're supposed to send

17 them a copy also.

18              MR. DUTHOY:  Okay.

19              JUDGE HILLIARD:  Anything further?

20              MR. GOLDSTEIN:  I have nothing else,

21 Judge.

22              MR. DUTHOY:  Thank you.
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1              JUDGE HILLIARD:  The record is

2 marked heard and taken except for any calculation

3 of applicable interest by me.  Thank you very

4 much.  We're adjourned.

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22


